MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

May 13, 2008
In attendance: Alexy, Allison, Bender, Borland, Bradley, Carroll, Clydesdale, Curtis, Eberly, Edelbach, Gorman, Haynes, Heisler, Hunt, Hutton, Jackson, Joshi, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Kravitz, Leven,  Lovett, Morin, Novell, O’Connell, Paces, Rao, Rice, Robertson, SanPedro, Steele, Steinberg, and Wickramasingh.
Excused: Alves, Li, McCarty, Tate, Vandegrift, and Winston
Absent: Al-Omaishi, Hernandez, Norris, and Petroff
OPEN FORUM ON CFA REVIEW OF SOSA
Discussion ensued on the May 8, 2008 CFA report on SOSA review.
MILDRED DAHNE AWARD

John Marcy, Development & Alumni Affairs Office, presented the Mildred Dahne Award to the Department of Psychology.

APPROVAL OF APRIL MINUTES

The minutes of the April 16, 2008 meeting were accepted as distributed.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS & SENATE EXECUTIVE BOARD

Officers for 2008-2009:

President – Michael Robertson


Vice President – Cindy Curtis


Parliamentarian – John Karsnitz

Senate Executive Board – Lynn Bradley, Deborah Knox, Pamela Kravitz, Cynthia Paces, and Shridevi Rao

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE REPORT

Recommendations for appointments to collegewide committees and councils were distributed.  Rick Kamber moved, with Jody Eberly seconding, that the Senate accept these recommendations.  Motion passed.

CAMPUS MASTER PLAN REPORT

Don Lovett distributed the latest campus master plan report.  Some discussion followed.  
TEACHING-LEARNING INITIATIVE

Deb Knox reported that the final report of the provost’s committee on the Teaching-Learning Initiative is about to be issued.  The report recommends the establishment of a Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning.  
COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – Amanda Norvell reported that the committee established an ad hoc group on the class scheduling grid, and this topic will be visited in the fall.  The committee also made a recommendation regarding program closures in the School of Culture & Society.  

· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Cynthia Paces reported that recommendations on sabbatical leave and peer review of teaching have been sent to Steering.  In the fall work will continue on use of grading distributions in reappointment, tenure and promotion; on external review of scholarship for promotion; and on five-year review of faculty.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported that the committee had discussed CAP’s “Statement on Reading Days” and given feedback to CAP.  The committee also created a policy regarding fall break with three components: 1) Fall break is to be scheduled on a Monday and Tuesday in the sixth, seventh, or eighth week of classes; 2) it is to be scheduled in consultation with major areas of campus, including Alumni Affairs and Student Affairs; and 3) dates must be selected no later than the end of fall semester of the previous year.  Finally, the committee held a discussion with John Marcy, Vice-President for College Advancement, regarding fundraising, the reorganization of his unit, and strategic planning.  

· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – Lynn Bradley reported that this committee will review the alcohol policy and the student travel policy in the fall.
Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
